M E M O R A N D U M
TO:

RANDY POE, SUPERINTENDENT


            KAREN BYRD, CHAIRPERSON



BOARD MEMBERS

FROM:          KATHLEEN G. REUTMAN

DATE:
NOVEMBER 5, 2019
RE:               MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING BETWEEN RESCUED CONSULTING, LLC AND THE BOONE COUNTY SCHOOLS
                       Our 3rd Annual Youth Mental Health Summit will be held on February 28 and 29, 2020. This year we will host three nationally known speakers. Stephen Kavalkovich will open our Summit on February 29th.                      

For most of his adult life, he served as Paramedic for 15+ years in many jurisdictions in NJ, PA, and DE. He also had the honor of serving as a rescue worker at the World Trade Center on 9-11-01 in NYC.
Stephen has seen tragedy and suffering first hand. While saving countless overdose victims in his career, he always felt a pang of sadness when his colleagues would treat a hurting person poorly due to their ignorance of the problem. Little did they know that he soon would be no different than many of his patients and that he was the one who needed to be saved?
It took him overdosing multiple times and having been revived by former colleagues, losing his certification, career, marriage, and children to finally stop Stephen from working towards his grave and start working a recovery program.
His focus is to open up the conversation about addressing the underlying pain, trauma, or lack of coping skills that makes one decide to self-medicate in the first place. If it can happen to the rescuer himself then who perhaps “should have known better”, thus showing proof that no one is immune to the disease of addiction.
I have attached the Memorandum of Understanding for your review and approval. 
I recommend the board approve the Memorandum of Understanding, as presented.
